[bookmark: _MailOriginal]From: White, Alexandra <Alexandra.White@southandvale.gov.uk> 
Sent: 20 October 2021 16:49
To: Hudson, Mary - Communities <Mary.Hudson@Oxfordshire.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning Consultation ref MW.0115/21


CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear Mary 

Please find below my comment to the above planning application. 

Ref: MW.0115/21

Development Description:
Extraction and processing of sand and gravel including the construction of new site access roads, landscaping and screening bunds, minerals washing plant and other associated infrastructure with restoration to agriculture and nature conservation areas, using inert fill
At: Land at White Cross Farm, Wallingford, Oxfordshire

Environmental Protection Planning Consultation

Thank you for consulting the Environmental Protection Team regarding the above application identified as MW.0115/21. Having reviewed the submitted planning application, I note the noise assessment was based on sound levels taken during 2016. Noise levels during the pandemic lockdown would have been reduced but it does seem traffic levels are rising back to where they were pre pandemic, so I believe the assessment carried out would be representative. It is worth noting however, Elizabeth House is a children’s nursery but has not been accounted for in the noise assessment reference R21.11173/2/AP, dated 02 August 2021. 

Please note that matters relating to Air Quality or Contaminated Land which may be pertinent to this application will be reviewed by other Officers within the Environmental Protection Team. Any observations and comments by these Officers will be provided via separate consultation.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Kind Regards, 

Alexandra White 
Environmental Health Officer 
 
South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse District Councils 
Environmental Health
135 Eastern Avenue
Milton Park
Milton
Abingdon
OX14 4SB

Environmental Health: 01235 422403
Direct Telephone: 01235 422663

COVID Working

In response to the COVID-19 outbreak, our offices are closed and we are all working from home. This means that some of our services are currently reduced or on hold. This may mean there might be delays investigating nuisance cases, completing compliance inspections, processing applications for licenses and other Environmental Health related functions.

Please be aware that some of our staff may have been deployed to other roles where necessary to assist and deal with the COVID-19 outbreak. Thank you for your understanding.

For more information on how the COVID-19 outbreak may affect you, please visit our dedicated webpages:

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/services-and-advice/coronavirus-community-support               
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/coronavirus-community-support         


